

Newsletter

Tel: 01204 201310

Email: office@efatrust.org

Principal: joanna.atherton@efatrust.org

www.essaprimary.org

6th November 2020

New School App



School Gateway is now live and will now be our main way of contacting you. To stay up to date with what's going on at school make sure you download the app for free. Just search *School Gateway* in your App store and download.

Apple iPhone users, download the app here: schoolgateway.co.uk/iosdownload
Android phone users, download the app here: schoolgateway.co.uk/androiddownload
Your login details will be automatically generated using the contact information we already have, so please make sure the details we hold for you are up to date. You can check and change these details by sending an email to joanna.atherton@efatrust.org

COVID-19 Update

As we are now in the second national lockdown it is vital that we all work together to keep each other safe.



- Masks/visors <u>must now</u> be worn on site at all times by adults on site both inside and outside the building
- The school office is closed to parents/visitors. The post box outside the building must be used to
 drop any letters/forms into school. <u>All contact with the office must be by phone or email.</u>
- Parents are kindly asked not to arrive on site before 2:45pm at the end of the day and to leave site as soon as children have been taken to their classes in a morning.
- Windows are being kept open in the building throughout the day. Please ensure your child has a
 vest/t-shirt under their uniform.
- PLEASE FOLLOW GOVERNMENT GUIDELINES AT ALL TIMES
 Thank you in helping us to keep the whole community as safe as possible



Children In Need

Next Friday – 13^{th} November, we are asking all children to come to school in their sports wear for Children in Need. At 9:05am we will all be joining Joe Wick for the last 15 minutes of his 24 hour keep fit challenge. If possible, children are asked to bring a donation of £1.00 on the day to support the amazing work that Children in Need do each year.

Parents Evening

Please remember that we have our parents evenings taking place on Tuesday and Wednesday next week. Please note that these are NOT face to face appointments. You will be contacted for your video call at the time that you have booked on schoolcloud. If you have not yet booked, please follow the link on the email that I have sent.



Flu Vaccination

The nurses will be on site on 23rd November to administer the flu vaccinations for all children who have received consent. If you have not yet returned your form or you have changed your mind and would now like your child to have the nasal vaccine, please contact the school office. A further letter regarding late sign up will be sent home shortly.





Winter weather

Please make sure that your child has a warm coat and black school shoes on every day. It is really important that all items of clothing brought to school are labelled with your child's full name.

Thank you